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RESOLUTION 

Resolution:  [2024] IASC R02 

Determination: [2024] IASC 113 

The Route:  Indonesia 

The Applicant: Qantas Airways Limited (Qantas)  

(ACN 009 661 901 / ABN 16 009 661 901)  

Public register file: IASC/APP/202424 

 

On 25 June 2024, the International Air Services Commission (the Commission) issued 

Determination [2024] IASC 113 (the Determination) allocating 2,320 seats of passenger capacity 

per week to Qantas Airways Limited (Qantas) on the Indonesia route. The Determination includes 

several conditions including the requirement for the capacity to be utilised no later than 7 

November 2024 or such other date approved by the Commission.  

On 17 July 2024, Qantas wrote to the Commission seeking an extension of the date for utilisation 

of the capacity from 7 November 2024 until 28 February 2025. In its letter, Qantas indicated that 

its wholly-owned subsidiary airline, Jetstar Airways Pty Limited (Jetstar), is in the process of 

operationalising the allocated capacity into its network. Qantas further outlined Jetstar’s planned 

operations for its daily Cairns-Melbourne-Denpasar (v.v.) services and three times weekly 

Adelaide-Perth-Denpasar (v.v.) services, to be operated in Northern Winter 2024-25.  

As part of its application, Qantas also indicated that due to the time required for the Commission 

to finalise the Determination, operational requirements such as the re-allocation of the airline’s 

resources and slot processes, have led to the postponement of the commencement dates for some 

of the proposed services to be operated by Jetstar. The Commission acknowledges that the matter 

related to the capacity allocation in question had protracted timeframes given the particular issues 

associated with it, which required more detailed and complex consideration by the Commission.  

In light of these circumstances, the Commission issues Resolution [2024] IASC R02 to provide 

that the capacity allocated under Determination [2024] IASC 113 is to be utilised from no later 

than 28 February 2025, or such other date approved by the Commission. The Commission will 

continue to monitor the Qantas Group’s ability to fully utilise the capacity issued under the 

Determination. 

Dated: 25 July 2024  

 

 

  

 

GENEVIEVE BUTLER     JANE MCKEON 

Chairperson       Commissioner 

  


